
     

 

 

Hi All. 

 

What a strange and unusual spring and summer 

we've had.  The whole year has been one for the 

record books.  Seems like the Covid-19 has 

over shadowed every aspect of my life, and 

near every interaction I've had with someone since March or so.  To 

my understanding, there has only been 2 ham fests this year. One in 

February, and one in August.  I missed August due to work, and was 

happy for good weather for the one in Hanover in August.  I meet up 

with a few of our club members, it was nice to cross paths with them. 

 

In regards to a club meeting location, I have reserved ‛The 

Community Incubator“ at 279 10th E.  Parking is in back in the 

municipal parking lot.  Please do not park on the gravel area close to 

the door, those spaces are for those paying rent in the apartments 

above.  Both doors will be open, I will have the club sandwich boards 

set up to help folks find us.  It is approximately the 3rd store front 

west of the stop light, across from the gas station and convenience 

store. 

 

Even though the club has been quiet, the forums have been busy.  

Lots of talk about the club elections.  It's great to see so many people 

excited about it.  It's a great change from seeing every one looking at 

their own shoes hoping to avoid attention, lest they be nominated. 

 

There has also been talk of a fox hunt.  I don't remember the last time 

there was a fox hunt.  I have not had the opportunity to take one in, 

but it does sound like fun. 

 

I have not done any formal planning for our September meeting, 

aside of setting a space aside.  At this point, there is not presentation organized.  I was hoping that time could be 

used, in a ‛Back to School“ spirit of ‛Show and Tell“.  Bring your fox hunt equipment, if you have any.  Bring a 

fox hunt story, if you have one.  Let's have a show and tell, question and answer.  We could also, if there is 

enough interest expressed, use this time to organize a fox hunt for a coming weekend. 
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So, regular Monthly meeting, wear a mask if you like, trying to keep some space between us for safety (that was 

the reason for changing meeting spaces).  As this is a new space for us, and I am not entirely sure of everything 

they have in there, please bring a lawn chair if you have one.  Or two if you have a spare and a free hand. 

 

I am looking forward to seeing everyone again, and getting started with a near normal life again, if that's 

possible.     73 Tom VA3TVA 

 

 

Given the quarantine associated with 

travel, I decided to remain in Kazakhstan 

for the summer.  This is the first time I 

have done spent a summer here.   So as 

to not be stuck in the house I bought a 

classic Russian Lada Niva and head out 

onto the steppe.  Not many trees, but with 

the aid of giant fishing pole I can get a 

20m vertical up without a problem, the 

dipole too, though not as high as I would 

like. 

I can't hear anything on 80m.  And 40, not 

so much either.  20m has lots of voice 

SSB from Russia, Ukraine, Belarus etc..  

I am not hearing much else.   

PSK31 is popular here and I 

routinely get contacts with this, 

especially to the north east up near 

Lake Baikal. 

The soil here is very sandy and dry - 

so, I am not so sure if I am getting a 

good ground plane for transmitting. 

At the last camp, along a big river 

200km north of the capital, I found a 

camp and tried out some JS8 Call 

on 20m - that's where those photos 

are from, as well as this video: 

https://youtu.be/rsH5bUhr5hQ 
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These are pics of me in my forest. I erected my 

homemade dipole for 20, 17, and 15m, and my jpole for 

2m.  Packed it all on my ATV and rode into the bush 

about 10 minutes. Had a mishap right away trying to get 

my rope in the tree with my drone, but got it there 

eventually. I set up my radios in a milk crate on my 

home made table and put a tarp over to protect the 

shack overnight (it rained). I started off with a battery 

fused for 10amps, that didnôt last, replaced it with a car 

battery and all was good. Lots of fun. Next year: no 

drone - slingshot and fishing line, sturdier table, better 

battery, and 4:00pm libation. 

And hopefully 

next year we can 

meet as a group. 

(I still wonder 

how 10-12 guys 

get all their HF 

dipoles up on 

one or two trees 

- tree lottery??) 

Doug VE3DGY 

 

 

VE3RTE Tim, VE3WMR Bill, VE3JMD Jim

 
The Port Elgin Amateur Radio club is a small but enthusiastic group that is 
involved in community events in the area (such as the annual Shoreline Run 
hospital fundraiser) and in the upkeep and operation of VE3PER repeater and 
the emergency operating station in Port Elgin. We run a weekly net on PER 
Sunday evenings at 9. It is a very informal net and we discuss a lot of topics of 
interest to our members besides Ham Radio. In lieu of face to face meetings 
lately, we also have an informal get-together every Wednesday morning on PER around 10 o'clock. 
Feel welcome to join in. The new location of our repeater between Southampton and Port Elgin has 
increased the range of the repeater which is a bonus.      VE3PER 146.820- no tone 
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Part 1 

 

Thanks to Rick Reeve VE3ORY for his kind 

contribution to our newsletter. Over the next 

few months we will be including his antenna 

presentation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://gbarc.ca/mailus.php


     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://gbarc.ca/mailus.php


     

 

Stay tuned for part 2..next month 
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